       31st May, 2010.

Office of the Minister for Environment, Heritage & Local Governmenmt,

Department of Environment Heritage & Local Government,

Custom House,

DUBLIN 1

A Chara,

I wish to inform you that Roscommon County Council at their Monthly Meeting held  recently  passed the following resolution which was proposed by Councillor Crosby:-

“That Roscommon County Council make a submission to the Department of Environment, Heritage & Local Government requesting that a derogation be put in place to amend the criteria for exemption from rates on Child Care Centres to include private operators in line with the zero rate payment on similar community operated Child Care Centres to ensure that inequalities will not continue to exist in the early Childhood Care and Education sector”.

Members have requested that in view of the valuable services offered to families and communities by Early Childhood Care and Education services that  the Motion as passed be accepted so as to amend the criteria for exemption from rates on Child Care Centres  and look forward to a favourable reply. 

I await hearing from you at your earliest convenience.

Mise, le meas.

________________________

Fiona ni Chuinn,

Meetings Administrator.

C.C.
Office of the Minister for Finance.


Office of the Minister for Health & Children.

